	
Berkeley City College – Facilities Committee
March 12, 2021
12:30-1:30 PM
Zoom Meeting

Membership (X=Present); (A=Absent); (E=Excused)
	Name


	X
	Ava Lee-Pang, Co-Chair, Administrator Rep
	X
	Thomas Kies, Faculty Rep

	A
	Michael Alvillar, Classified Rep 
	X
	Vincent Koo, Classified Rep

	X
	Scott Barringer, Classified Rep
	X
	Joanna Louie, Classified Rep and Recorder

	X
	Bobby Birks, Classified Rep
	X
	Jasmine Martinez, Classified Rep

	X
	Joshua Boatright, Faculty Rep
	X
	Sergio Mazariegos, ASBCC Rep

	X
	Johnny Dong, Classified Rep
	X
	John Nguyen, Co-Chair, Administrator Rep

	X
	Natalia Fedorova, Classified Rep
	X
	Roger Toliver, Classified Rep

	X
	Charlotte Lee, Faculty Rep
	
	



	Guests


	X
	Sharon Ahazie, Faculty
	X
	Francine Lewis, Classified Staff 

	X
	Joya Chavarin, Interim Dean of Math, Science, Business & Applied Technology 
	X
	Dr. Ronald McKinley, Acting VC of Human Resources & Employee Relations

	X
	Jennifer Lenahan, Classified Senate President 
	X
	Randy Yang, Faculty



	Agenda Item

	Discussion
	Follow-Up Action

	1. Standing Items

	A. Call to Order
	12:34pm

	

	B. Adoption of the Agenda
	Motion: Ava Lee-Pang moved to approve the agenda.
Second by: Thomas Kies
Votes in favor: 11
Opposed: None
Abstentions: 1 – Jennifer Lenahan
Motion passed.

	

	C. Approval of 2/19/21 Minutes

	Motion: Ava Lee-Pang moved to approve the minutes.
Second by: Roger Toliver
Votes in favor: 9
Opposed: None
Abstentions: 3 – Sergio Mazariegos, Charlotte Lee, Joshua Boatright 
Motion passed.

	

	2. Announcements

	We want to welcome our new student representative, Sergio Mazariegos. He is a Senator with the ASBCC. 

	


	3. Return to Campus Facilities Access & Protocols – John Nguyen 

	John Nguyen attended the District Facilities Committee meeting today. He has shared with our committee the Chancellor’s Update which was sent out on Wednesday. Our colleges will continue to offer the majority of the courses and services as online or hybrid this Summer and Fall Semester. Student Services will continue to be offered online, including A&R, Financial Aid, and Counseling. The campuses at the four colleges and the District Office will remain officially closed through the Summer Semester and the end of July 2021, with the same exceptions as we have now (individuals performing essential tasks on site, the limited classes with face-to-face instruction, and the coached athletic conditioning sessions). 

Ava Lee-Pang’s Update 
The District has hired InGenesis to scan our temperatures at every campus before entering. However, the Department of General Services (DGS) may take that person and reschedule them to another campus. BCC has also purchased two temperature scanning kiosks. One is currently not working properly so we are working with the vendor to resolve the issue. If InGenesis is on campus, we do not use our kiosks. If they aren’t there, we use our own temperature scanners. BCC is trying to devise a plan to implement how screening will work. We are hoping this committee can provide insight and input so it can be forwarded to the Vice Chancellors for consideration in the Return to Campus Plan.  

Check-In Process & Signage Discussion
John Nguyen went to campus yesterday and found the InGenesis scan very efficient. He received a card telling him he was able to roam around the building after his temperature was scanned. Natalia Fedorova often goes to campus but she’s worried for people that don’t go very often and the procedures are not clear. It would be nice to have InGenesis provide some signage at the entrance on the company they represent, their purpose, and clear procedures for people trying to enter the building. The Board approved the CDC Checklist of questions being asked at the entrance. Natalia is concerned if there are a larger number of students coming to campus, it will take longer to answer all of the questions. She suggests that the screener should read it to the person trying to enter to be more efficient. VC McKinley will bring up the signage idea to VC Smith so there will be less confusion and if we begin to see more folks entering campus, they are ready to have more than one screener on site. 

Jennifer Lenahan’s Question:
If we had our second vaccination and it’s been the two week period, are we still going to go through these screening processes? 

Dr. Ron McKinley’s Response:
Hopefully not. It depends on what percentage of folks have been vaccinated and who is not. We are working on the COVID-19 Prevention Plan and once we get that back from the attorneys, we’ll be sharing it with the unions and shared governance committees for feedback. As we know more, we’ll continue to update the community.

Thomas Kies’ Question:
There’s a New York Times article about the sense of screening and if a significant percentage of folks are asymptomatic, are they actually efficient in keeping the workplace safe? The UC Berkeley campus is requiring testing and that is costly but we do have a close partner just up the block for testing. That would be better than just temperature checks. UC Berkeley students have to take a COVID test once a week and if they’re living on campus then twice a week. They’ve also done an efficient job in looking at the quota in terms of the number of people per floor. Thinking about our small offices and labs, are their talks of maximum occupancy per room, per floor, etc.? 

Dr. Ron McKinley’s Response: 
Unfortunately, VC Smith is ill today and couldn’t be here to discuss the Return to Campus Proposal which covers the maximum space occupancy. The CDC is looking to come out with new guidelines for vaccinated folks going from social distancing from 6 feet to 3 feet. In regards to testing, we do have the smell test available. It doesn’t affect asymptomatic folks so it’ll be best to get a rapid test. Rapid tests are more expensive and Dr. McKinley will bring it forward when we start to fully return to campus so we can make it a requirement for those non-vaccinated folks to test on a regular basis.

Charlotte Lee’s Observation: 
Fascinating discussion about requiring vaccinations. BUSD at present is not requiring teachers to get vaccinations and is also not requiring for privacy reasons disclosures as to whether a teacher has gotten a vaccination. They are due to start teaching in person March 29th.

Dr. Ron McKinley’s Response: 
The vaccinations are voluntary. If and when the FDA says that it is no longer an emergency vaccination and are approved for regular use, then we will require that folks get the vaccinations as a condition of employment. Then only two declination reasons would exist- ADA declination and the most sincerely religious belief. 

Scott Barringer’s Suggestions:
We will need some things for entry control like barriers to delineate line entries, distance markers to ensure social distancing, distance elevators, staffing requirements for custodial to clean in between classes, and possible extra security for wandering lines.

Dr. Ron McKinley’s Response: 
These things will be discussed in our Return to Campus Plan.

Sergio Mazariegos’ Question:
How are we handling student privacy and disclosures? Can we ask whether or not if they’ve had the vaccine? 

Dr. Ron McKinley’s Response: 
No, that’s protected under HIPAA. They can choose to disclose that information but we cannot ask them if they vaccinated or not. It’s voluntary to answer that question. We can ask the CDC guideline questions because they don’t deal with protected medical information. 

Charlotte Lee’s Question:
Following up with Scott’s comment, can CARES funding be allocated for those purposes?

Dr. Ron McKinley’s Response: 
Yes but we don’t know how much is left. 

Natalia Fedorova’s Concern:
Cleaning doesn’t only include floors and tables, it includes wiping down sensitive equipment. The custodians may not be the best fit for this. 

Vincent Koo’s Comment: 
It’ll be nice to have a District-wide implementation of our complete process that everyone adheres to in order to access the building. The location also needs reliable equipment. So far, the temperature scanning kiosks have some issues.  Vincent will continue to work with the vendor to see if they can get it to become more reliable. 

Scott Barringer’s Concerns/Comments:
How are we going to utilize restrooms? How are we going to get students in and out of the classrooms with social distancing through the doors? How are we going to train staff about new procedures and how will that get implemented? Those are things to consider and we also need to figure out more creative ways to use some of the flexible spaces on campus, particularly the atrium and auditorium. Some of the classrooms are expandable conference rooms that we might be able to relocate some classes to and use additional technologies to utilize other flexible spaces. Sergio Mazariegos’ says some schools are open so there are models that we can follow to touch upon these concerns. 

Natalia Fedorova suggests we can create a video for students coming to campus in the start of the semester so they know the rules. 

	

	4. Return to Work Discussion – Scott Barringer

	Flexible Space Discussion
Scott Barringer spoke to Natalia Fedorova about the possibility of having instructors teach remotely utilizing technology and screens in the classrooms but the instructor will be on site where the class is spread out in four classrooms and the instructor can go to that specific location to address any questions the students may have. Also, we can put tables in the atrium with plastic dividers on them, have students sit on the first and second floors to look down on the instructor using a microphone to lecture. Scott’s concern is when we start making modifications to things. We need to wrap in Berkeley Fire to ensure that the solutions we’re coming with up are legal based on code. We’ll also need to engage instructors to ensure they can teach with these accommodations. It’ll be useful to get instructor feedback on what works for them and what doesn’t. Johnny Dong could see some issues that could arise with scheduling classes in the auditorium as it’ll block out the entire semester versus one day event requests. However, alternative space is needed. John Nguyen is working with our Web Content Developer, Tania Leonian, in order to have a feedback system within our website for community suggestions.

Combining the Facilities and Health & Safety Committee Discussion
Brenda Johnson, Ava Lee-Pang, and John Nguyen met to discuss the possibility of combining both the Facilities and Health & Safety Committee together for now, as needed due to the overlapping topics/discussions especially during this pandemic. The frequency and duration of meetings will be determined by the needs of our college. Scott Barringer suggests that we look at creating task forces/ad hoc committees as well. Charlotte Lee has two suggestions as we move forward with this process- 
1. To look at what’s written in the Participatory Governance Handbook as a basis for understanding the charges of these two bodies. They may have different statuses and structure.
2. Try to find out why these two committees were created and split off and understand if those needs are still relevant. 

Sergio Mazariegos’ Question:
The sooner we start to communicate what the changes are going to be to the students, the better we can identify problems that we may not anticipate. Do we have a plan to communicate these changes to students or should I take it back to ASBCC? 

John Nguyen’s Response:
Yes, as a representative, you do take it back to the ASBCC. Ultimately, when we make big decisions, we will ensure that students will get an email. 

	

	5. Adjourn 
	1:30pm
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